
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UNIFORM REVIEW 2021-2023 
 
 

Dear Students/Parents/Guardians/Staff 
 
The College Principal, Mr John Bormolini, in his Letter to Community – Term 4 2021, mentioned that the 
College will be undertaking a review of the College Uniform. Please note that this review will consider various 
elements with a view to improvement and not necessarily wholesale change, more of a refresh than a 
redesign. 
 
Throughout this process we are mindful of numerous elements including cost, equity, fabric, comfort, gender-
neutrality, practicality, non-negotiables (eg College colours), timeless design and CEWAs Modern Slavery 
Prevention Executive Directive. As you can appreciate, the process will be extensive and the timeline/phase-in 
period for implementation is yet to be determined, dependent also on the impact of COVID-19 on suppliers. 
 
This process has commenced with the formation of the Uniform Review Committee (members noted below) 
and continues now by seeking further input via an online questionnaire. This will be emailed to a select cross 
section from our community that includes students and their parents/guardians from different year groups 
through PCGs, staff, Parent Engagement Group and College Advisory Council.  
 
Hopefully the survey won’t take up too much time, we anticipate around 15 minutes, and responses are not 
only necessary but also appreciated. Finally, there will be space for comment if required. Thank you in 
advance to those who will be invited to participate. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Ms T Rodrigues 
Deputy Principal – Community 
 
cc Uniform Review Committee members 
Mr John Bormolini 
Mr Kyle Bussanich 
Mrs Zoe Clements 
Mrs Sarah Klass 
Mr Ben Lillis 
Mrs Fiona Millimaci 
Mrs Rosemairy Ovenden 
Ms Taniya Rodrigues 
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